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NOTES OFF THE CUFF
...UTC police chief Stan Hoffman has been laid up
having a tumor removed from a thyroid gland. Fort-
unately, it turned out to be benign, and Stan hopes
to be back at work in the near future. ..Jerry Van
Os, division chair in the Technology school, headed
the team manning a booth at the Utah Computer Video
Expo, held at the Salt Palace last week. Jerry says
there was a lot of interest shown in several areas
of Utah Tech. ...Carolyn Mayhew is now the full-
time Copy Center attendant. Incidentally, the word
is that the center is producing upwards of 300,000
copies a month,. Curtis Youngman, advisor for the
'Tob Expo 83' held last Wednesday, is appreciative
of the help given by everyone to make this a
successful endeavor. ...Word is that Elaine
Wilding had a marvelous time in St. George and Las
Vegas just recently. ...And Roselyn Kirk is look-
ing fit and well after a trip to the Virgin Islands...
Sorry to report that Bob Beebe has hurt his back.
...Diane Warnick, College Center secretary, is
looking radiant as she contemplates upcoming
marriage. ...Marian Lindsay, secretary in the
Development Office, is spending a couple of weeks
in Spain with a daughter. ...Carol Henderson's
sister came in from New York for a few days. ...
A workshop at U.S8.U. in Logan, is beckoning four
from the School of Business. Dean Mike Homer,
Bob Cox, Boyd Warnick, and Katherine Beebe will

be hearing about Japanese Methods of Productivity
and Quality. ...Commercial art instructor Allen
Reinhold recently had art shown at the Mormon

Arts Festival on the BYU campus; and will be par-
ticipating in the Salt Lake Arts Festival in June.
...We are delighted to hear that Ralph Huddlestone
is making substantial recovery from his recent auto
accident, and plans to be on campus on a limited
basis through Spring quarter. ...Purchasing agent
Dean Sargent is recently back from Scottsdale,
Arizona, where he participated in an American Man-
agement Association conference on Integrated Pur-
chasing Accounts Payable Computer Programming.
...We extend our condolences to Bruce Hiatt, whose
wife passed away last week. She was buried in
St. George. ...We note Marianne Fuertsch's art
work appears frequently in "Points West." Our
congratulations.,, John Anjewierden and dean Walt
White are both assigned to evaluate specific pro-
grams at Dixie College on behalf of the State

Board for Vocational Education. ...Already in

Dixie a little earlier this week have been Jerry
Fullmer and v-p Jim Schnirel. As one might expect, ~
they've been meeting colleagues on financial matters.

OFF-CAMPUS
BOOST

CLASSES
ENROLLMENT

HELP

External Programs is helping maintain enrollment
highs, with nearly 200 students taking classes at
National Semiconductor facilities at 90th South and
33rd West; and another 100 students at Litton Ind-
ustries,

Accounting 101 and Management 101 are both being
taught in specially built classrooms on the expand-
ed National Semiconductor facility. Five of the 8
instructors are regular Utah Tech faculty, including
Dean Mike Homer, Division Chair Jerry Van Os,
Dr. R.H. Hansen, Bob Cox, and Lew Stephens.

PROJECT HOUSE
F OR OPEN

An early open house is planned for the one
project house completed this year by construction

trades students.

Dates set are April 22 - 28 inclusive, with the
bid opening on April 29 at | p.m. in AD 20l.

Taylorsville high school students are undertaking
the interior decoration, as well as manning the
project house during the 'open house' hours. Those
hours are:

April 22 - Noon to 8 p.m.
Other days (including weekend) 4 - 8 p.m.

All college employees and their families are
invited to attend some part of the open house. Wide
exposure of the availability of this house for sale
will help.

The address is 3894 Congress Avenue, in the
King's Row sub-division on 4100 South at about
1500 West.

GETS N EW

The multi-purpose auditorium area in the Nelson
Administration building has been closed the past
couple of weeks as a new hardwood floor has been
installed. Purpose is to allow basketball and other
activities to be played there. As we go to press
the last of the flooring was being put in and
sealed. Striping and coats of varnish were to be
added, and basketball standards put up.

There is major concern as to how to maintain the
facility: on April 14/15 the Salt Lake Metropolitan
Science Fair will be using that area. The hundreds
of participants with their hard-soled shoes may .
permanently dent the new hardwood. And there is the
problem, too, of dark rubber scuffing the floor - an
extremely expensive and time-consuming project to
lift off the floor.

One solution would be to lay rolls of indoor-out-
door carpet for those sorts of occasions...if anyone
can come up with the money for that purchase!

DR. LoOw
N E

E TALKS T O
w TEACHERS

"By now," says Dr. Max Lowe, vice president for
instruction, "most of you should have received your
copy of the evaluation which took place last fall,
In talking with several of you I have been told one
of the most valuable parts of it were the written

comments.

"While you are experts in your fields of endeavor,
some of you have not had the chance to perfect your
skills as teachers. 1If you see areas where you
might want to improve, may I suggest you check out
one of our individualized modules on teaching. They
were professionally developed by the National Center
for Vocational Education, and can be very helpful to
any of us. You can check out materials from Bob
Beebe, working at your own pace."
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